

Fred James

Chief Regulatory Officer Phone: 604-623-4046 Fax: 604-623-4407

bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com

July 28, 2020

Ms. Marija Tresoglavic
Acting Commission Secretary and Manager
Regulatory Support
British Columbia Utilities Commission
Suite 410, 900 Howe Street
Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3

Dear Ms. Tresoglavic:

RE: British Columbia Utilities Commission (BCUC or Commission)

British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (BC Hydro)

Fiscal 2020 Annual Report to the BCUC

BC Hydro writes to request an extension for filing its Fiscal 2020 Annual Report to the BCUC (covering the period April 1, 2019 to March 31, 2020) pursuant to BCUC Letters No. L-36-94 and L-14-95, and subsection 45(6) of the *Utilities Commission Act*, which require the Annual Report to be filed within four months of the end the fiscal year, or July 31,2020. Our Fiscal 2020 Annual Report will also include the Annual Deferral Accounts Report and the Debt Management Regulatory Account Annual Status Report.

The Fiscal 2020 Annual Report to the BCUC relies upon information in the 2019/20 Annual Service Plan Report which is released on the same day as the Government of B.C. Public Accounts for the 2019-2020 Fiscal Year. The Public Accounts are required by the *Budget Transparency and Accountability Act* to be published by August 31 each year.

BC Hydro respectfully requests an extension to file its Fiscal 2020 Annual Report to within two business days of the release of the Government of B.C. Public Accounts for the 2019-2020 Fiscal Year and the BC Hydro 2019/20 Annual Service Plan Report.

For further information, please contact Chris Sandve at 604-974-4641 or by email at bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com.

Yours sincerely,

Fred James

Chief Regulatory Officer

ls/ma